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October 6, 2014
5:00 p.m.
Meeting Minutes

Council Member Stephen Joost/Council Member Robin Lumb
Date of Meeting:  October 2, 2014
Topic:  Enforcement of regulating vehicles for hire
Location:  Conference Room A, Suite 425, 117 W. Duval Street, Jacksonville, FL 32202

In Attendance: Council Member Stephen Joost, Council Member Robin Lumb, Jason Teal and Cherry Shaw—Office of General Counsel, Jack Shad—Director of Parking Division, Guy Smith—COJ Motor Vehicle Inspection, Sonia Johnson—ECA to Richard Clark, Donna Barrow—ECA to CM Lumb, Leeann Krieg—ECA to Greg Anderson, Susan Stewart—Duval Delegation Coordinator, Celeste Hicks—ECA to CM Joost, and interested parties representing vehicles for hire.
Meeting Convened: 10:30 a.m.
Council Member Joost called the meeting to order. He stated the reason he called the meeting was to follow up on steps to reinstate fairness in the vehicles for hire industry.  He asked Jack Shad to update everyone on the outcome of civil citations recently issued. The JAA had written citations which were heard in court and the judge ruled the drivers violated Chapter 220 and fined them $255. There will be additional investigations at the Jaguar game this weekend and hopefully at the Georgia/Florida game later this month. He explained that once a company has been set up, they must produce proper license, insurance, must pass an inspection for compliance, and must pass a background check.  They do not receive their medallion until the completion of these requirements to prove they are a viable company.
Jason Teal shared copies of legislation he and Cherry Shaw have written to create a process to be followed when companies violate Chapter 220. Fines will be implemented as well as forfeiture of the vehicle for three violations in 36 months.

Council Member Lumb asked about the cost for becoming compliant. Guy Smith advised the cost is $204 yearly. 
Council Members Joost and Lumb agreed that the cost is so low that it should give the violating vehicles an incentive to comply rather than be fined or lose your vehicle.
The cab and limousine companies are concerned and want action ASAP.  They ask that these companies abide by Chapter 220.  They believe this is also a major safety issue.

Council Members Joost will introduce the legislation next week. Council Member Clark’s ECA, Sonia Johnson, advised that he will support the legislation as long as it stipulates what it will take for black car services to be compliant.  Council Member Lumb wants to give the violating companies 30 days to become compliant. Jack Shad will follow-up with the Sherriff’s Office regarding the investigation over the Georgia/Florida weekend.
The meeting was adjourned at 11:30 a.m..  Copy of the notice, minutes, and sign-in sheet were filed in Legislative Services.
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